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Inner and Outer North East London Joint Health Overview and Scrutiny Committee Update
Report by; Councillor Chris Pond, Member for Loughton Central, ECC and the County Council’s representative on the Joint Health Overview and Scrutiny Committee (JHOSC)

I attended the joint meeting of the Inner and Outer NE London Joint Health Overview and Scrutiny Committees (JHOSCs) at Walthamstow on 26 November, at which Members were given the proposals for reconfiguring health services in NE London by the joint PCTs ("Health4NEL"). 

The consultation, launched on Mon 30 Nov, proposes retention of Whipps+ (W+H) Leytonstone A&E, but closure of that at King George (KG) Ilford (to which cases from Chigwell, Lambourne, and district are often taken at present). There is an extensive business case to support this. Whipps was saved largely by its position, as closure of its A&E would have required a massive investment at North Middlesex (Edmonton) A&E to cater for people from Waltham Abbey, Walthamstow and Chingford, who would have been very distant from KG/Queens. This is exactly the case argued in 2006-07 during the stalled Alberti proposals, Fit for the Future. 
W+H is also having £25m spent to upgrade its A&E plus £3-4m to enable it to absorb work from KG.
KG will also lose maternity services.
KG will get alternative functions such as dialysis, urgent (non A&E) care, stroke rehabilitation, and chemotherapy, transferred from Queens.  W+H has had a better rating for this than all other NEL hospitals.

 

Major vascular surgery will be concentrated at the Royal London and Queens, in line with the Darzi/Alberti line that skills in these specialist areas need honing with "critical mass".  Loughton patients will be in the area for the London, Brentwood for Queens. Minor vascular work will continue at the present centres.
Serious paediatrics will also be concentrated in two centres according to age.
I asked about the Forest Medical Centre, Loughton, and did not get a satisfactory reply; that I shall be following up. I also asked about coordination with Essex and was told they had been having meetings with the two Essex PCTs. They have not yet mapped non-emergency travel times from Essex, but are doing so in the next 2-3 weeks: I have laid down a marker that Chigwell and east Buckhurst Hill, which use KG more than Loughton, will need their bus service, the 362 and 462, enhanced for access to Queens - they go near KG at present. I also raised this at the Essex Parishes Public Transport meeting on 24 November. It will be necessary to arrange bus connections between Brentwood and KG (route 498 at present terminates in Romford).

The consultation lasts for 3 months (subject to confirmation) and I have asked H4NEL to arrange one consultation meeting in Loughton and one in Brentwood. Under the protocol for devolution of local health matters to Area Forums, it might be sensible to ask West Forum to be involved in this process and formally request the consultation on the variation. 

